
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
  
Notice is hereby given that the Skagit County Hearing Examiner will hold a public hearing 
on Wednesday, May 9, 2007 in the Board of County Commissioners Hearing Room, 1800 
Continental Place, Mount Vernon, Washington, at the hour of 9:00 a.m. or soon thereafter, 
for the purpose of determining whether the Hearing Examiner should approve, recommend 
approval, modify and approve, or deny the following requests: 
  
A.        Shoreline Substantial Development/Conditional Use Permit PL05-0904. 

American Gold Seafoods filed a complete Shoreline Substantial Development/ 
Conditional Use application to allow four additional fish pens with a total 
additional dimension of  86’ wide X 458’ long to be attached to the west side of  
the existing fish farm facility. The proposal would increase the total size of the 
complete structure approximately 42%. The proposed project is located in Similk 
Bay, approximately 1,500 plus feet northwest of Lone Tree Point, at Latitude 48 
24’ 28”, Longitude 122 33’ 32” within waters regulated by Skagit County. 
Contact: Daniel Downs, Shoreline Administrator. 

  
Your views for or against the appeal are invited either by attendance, representation or 
letter.  Comments and/or facsimiles must be received by this office no later than 4:30 p.m. 
Tuesday, May 8, 2007 or be presented at the public hearing. 
  
 


